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Dear Colts Run Homeowner,

This past year, the Board of Trustees has been working very hard to help maintain and preserve the beauty and functionality of the common areas of the neighborhood.  To that effect, efforts were made to remove the damaged and broken split rail fencing surrounding the property and to repair and update the playground equipment.  The improvements to the playground included 2 spring riders, a see-saw, a new challenge walk, a fun hoop, a rock wall, a tire swings and repairs to the benches and picnic tables.  The Board of Trustees have managed to accomplish all of this while keeping the annual dues at their lowest level since the neighborhood was first constructed.

Over the past year or more, the Board of Trustees has seen resignations due to members moving out of the neighborhood.  The time has come to hold elections to fill these vacant spots.  Contained in this mailing are the nomination ballots of homeowners in good standing.  Please vote for 3 members, each to serve a two year term on the Board of Trustees and return your ballots to MPM.  We strongly urge each member in good standing to cast a vote as at least 43 votes must be cast and in the past we have failed to receive the requisite number of votes for an election to be valid.
Finally, working in close conjunction with our attorney, it has come to the attention of the Board of Trustees that the By-laws and Restrictive Covenants are out-dated, poorly drafted and contain inherit inconsistencies.  For years the Board has understood the necessity to re-work the By-Laws to better suit our particular neighborhood.  We have worked to re-write both the By-laws and Restrictive Covenants in plain language so that they are easier to understand and enforce.

The major proposed changes are:

1) Late fees and violations fees will reduced from $25 to $15.  Snow removal and lawn violations are also reduced to $15.  Homeowners will have 3 days to comply with snow removal after the receipt of a violation letter.  Homeowners will have 5 days to comply with lawn mowing after the receipt of a violation letter.
2) Semi annual fees will be due on February 15 and August 15 of each year (right now the Restrictive Covenants require quarterly billing which in not consistent with Associations current billing process).
3) The waiting period for the Board to begin a collection action against a home owner shall be reduced from 270 days to 30 days.  

4) The Board of Trustees will have a right of first refusal prior to any home being placed on the market.  This amendment is purely intended to require homeowners to notify the Board of Trustees of the intent to sell, so that the homeowner’s account can be balanced at the time of closing.  Because we do not currently have this rule, homeowners have been able to proceed to closing in the past, without notifying the Board of Trustees, and without paying any outstanding unpaid association dues and late fees/fines.
5) A one time capital contribution for new owners purchasing a home in the neighborhood in the amount of $250 would be assessed to the buyers.  Many of you who are original owners probably do not even remember that you were charged capital contribution fees by the builder that ranged from $200 to $400.  This is a standard practice for any homeowners association, however, the builder failed to include this for re-sales when the original Covenants were drafted.

6) 3 seats for the Board of Trustees will be elected in odd years and 2 seats will be elected in even years.  The term for each member is 2 years.

7) Permanent parking of commercial vehicles over 10,000 lbs will be prohibited and violations will be fined at $15 per day.  This is consistent with the Evesham Township Code which prohibits parking of commercial vehicles over 10,000 lbs on residential streets.  This same prohibition would apply to boats and r.v.’s.
8) Parking vehicles in the street in a manner which obstructs the view in intersections and/or the view of stop signs would also be prohibited and subject to a fine of $15 per day.

All residents can review the new proposed restrictive covenants and by-laws by visiting the Colts Run website:  http://www.coltsrun.org/index.html. 
Again, the Board strongly urges all members in good standing cast votes in favor of the new By-Laws and Covenants.  The By-Laws and Restrictive Covenants require a 2/3rd vote or roughly 112 homeowners in order to be passed.  A lot of time and effort was put into drafting By-Laws and Covenants which are more suited for our neighborhood and which are necessary to the mutual enjoyment of everyone.  Over the past 2 plus years, the Board has received a great number of complaints.  The two most commons complaints are:

1) the parking of vehicles in such manner to obstruct stop signs and vision at intersections in the neighborhood

2) failure of homeowners to remove snow from their sidewalks.

The implementation of these new by-laws would allow for better and more efficient enforcement of these rules and hopefully alleviate these complaints.

A Meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 16nd 2011 at 6:30pm in Conference Rooms A & B of the Evesham Twp. Municipal Building to count the ballots for both the election of the new members of Board of Trustees and the new By-Laws and Restrictive Covenants.  At that time, all members in good standing are invited to attend and ask questions and cast their votes.  Alternatively, homeowners can vote by submitted their proxy votes to MPM in advance.
